
MINUTES of the ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING of the
SCOTTISH GUILD OF SERVERS, held at Christ Church, Falkirk   
Saturday 3rd September 2022 
	
	The meeting commenced with a prayer for the Departed and the Guild Prayer. The Warden Rev Canon Gordon Fyfe presided.

Those in attendance are noted on attached Attendance sheet. 

	APOLOGIES
	Apologies were noted by Secretary General - noted on attached apologies record. 

	MINUTES
	The Minutes of the 2022 Annual General Meeting, having been posted on the SGS website and shared at today’s meeting, were taken as read. The minutes were approved as a true record and were signed by Fr Fyfe 
Proposed: Br Elliot Glenesk 

Seconded: Br Frank Murray 

	MATTERS
 ARISING
	None 

	ACCOUNTS
	Br Paul Carberry introduced himself to all in attendance. Br Carberry was approached by the Guild Council in Jan2022 to take on the role of Almoner. 
A statement of assets was prepared and shared. This year the Council have chosen to right of the stock of present guild manuals and the value of the laptop and printer has been written down and both are due to be upgraded. With regards to Income, five charges have paid their annual levy and there are small regular and one-off donations being made. 

The expenditure for the year has been £840, these costs were from last years AGM and Fr Strachan’s Requiem

Current Funds available: 

· Ordinary Fund- £4619

· Education Fund- £2964

              Total 7583
There was some discussion regarding the low response to the Annual Levy request. This topic will be taken to the next Council Meeting in October. 
The Accounts were approved unanimously; copies are appended.

Proposed:  Br Barry Nisbet 
Seconded: Sr Alison Gifford 

	SECRETARY
-GENERAL’S
REMARKS

	Sr Vicki Paterson shared her delight in seeing everyone in attendance in good health and free of Covid restrictions. 

The last two years have been extraordinary for everyone, and it finally feels like we are getting back to some sort of normality in relation to serving at the Altar. A lot of correspondence has been received from members who are slowly getting back to serving however as members of the Scottish Guild of Servers we still feel the impact of the limitation to our calling to serve at the altar during public worship. 

Our Fellowship has also been limited but we have adapted well to the restrictions of Covid-19. 
The work continued and since the last AGM we have hosted 

2 Online Rosaries one in October and one in March.

Regular council meetings took place and this year the guardians also met on a regular basis. 

Continued work on the website and use of social media 

Action plan work continued, and a new plan will be compiled.  Thanks to Sr Sheena Liddell for her work in ensuring the Action Plan is compiled and all tasks are achievable and completed.

On the 19th Mar 22, a training event took place at All Saints, St Andrews. The council are considering the future venues of these events to ensure we are including as many of our members in these useful events. 
This year we admitted 15 new members in the last year plus a further 2 today. This is heartening and very much back to the average of 12 to 15 new members over many years. 

New members are from the following churches by Fraternity: -
· GLASGOW -St Margaret’s Newlands and St Bride’s, Hyndland

· EDINBURGH -St Michael and All Saints, Tollcross

· AYRSHIRE -St Ninian’s, Troon and Holy Trinity, Ayr

· INVERNESS -St Andrew’s Cathedral and St Michael’s, Abban Street
Thanks to Bro Barry Nisbet our Membership Secretary who ensures our membership records are up to date and takes on the role of ensuring our new member receive their medals and membership cards.

The Annual Levy was reinstated this year and the Council is again most grateful for responses. Thanks were expressed to Brother Paul Carberry who offered to step into the role of Almoner at the beginning of this year. 
Thanks were expressed to the Fraternity Guardians for all the work they do in supporting churches and servers across the country and for the work they undertake as part of the council. 

Thanks, was also extended to the council members and their support of the action plan and their commitment to the ongoing work of the SGS. 

The Secretary General shared she could not fulfil her role without the guidance and support of the Warden and Chaplain. Thank you to them for their spiritual guidance and helping to build a clear vision for the Scottish Guild of Servers. 

Sr Vicki reminded all in attendance that the vision of the SGS also requires the support and engagement of all our members in any way that you feel you can contribute be it sending a photograph, letter or joining us for social events. It all helps to build our future vision and fellowship.


	ACTION PLAN UPDATE   
	Sr Sheena Liddell shared an update on The Action Plan for 2021/22. 
Two online events took place, both were well attended. 
This New Prayer cards were produced and are now available. Work on updating the manual has taken place and the manual will be completed soon. 
A training event took place in March and a Servers Retreat is planned for the end of the year. 
The role of Webmaster has yet to filled but the website is updated regularly with training materials and updates including the roles and responsibilities of the Council roles. 

	GUILD MANUAL UPDATE 
	Rev Sarah Shaw updated those in attendance with regards to work taking place on the Guild Manual.  
She thanked the working group for taking on the tasks relating to this piece of work. 
Rev Sarah has now collated the items and is bringing the information together. 

The manual will now have a revised Introduction, the updated Aims and will contain the Guild story/ history and Prayers. 
The new edition will be available at the end of the year. 

	WARDEN’S REMARKS 
	Fr Gordon Fyfe shared his remarks. 

He has felt honoured to be the Warden for another year and reflected on the difficulties Covid has produced. 

He shared that it is encouraging to see so many servers at the Festival and AGM 

He shared his thanks to all members and for taking up the calling to serve.  
He expressed his thanks to the Secretary General, Chaplain General, Almoner and Guild MC and also to the Membership Secretary, Guardians and Council members for their attendance at meeting throughout the year. 

	AOCB
	Appointment of Almoner- 
Br Paul Carberry was proposed by Sr Vicki Paterson and Seconded by Sr Alison Gifford 

Fr Strachan’s Estate- 
Fr Jeremy Paisey shared that the Guild has been bequeathed several items from Fr Strachan’s estate. A Monstrance and two Candelabra’s have been passed onto Sr Sheena Liddell for use at Guild events. 
Medal Presentation- 
Br Davy Morrison from All Saint’s, St Andrew’s was presented a silver medal for long service and dedication to the Guild. Br Davy Morrison has been a server at the Alter since 1959. 
Secretary General Position- 
As this is Sr Vicki’s last year as Secretary General it was agreed that Sr Alison Gifford would take on the role of shadowing Sr Vicki over the next year in the hope that she will take on the role next year. 
Dates for your Diary- 
Rosary- Saturday 5th November 22, online
Retreat- Saturday 26th November 22 at St Luke’s, Glenrothes

94th Festival & AGM- Saturday 2nd September 2023, Venue TBC 

	Vote of Thanks 
	Br Barry Nisbet expressed thanks on behalf of the Guild to Fr Fyfe and Rev Shaw for their work as our Warden and Chaplain, respectively. 
Fr Fyfe thanked all members of the Guild for their attendance today and the support of the work Council.  He expressed thanks to Bishop John Armes for preaching at today’s Mass and to all the congregation at Christ Church, Falkirk for their wonderful welcome and hospitality. 


The Meeting ended with The Grace. 
Signed……………………..........................
